Upper Deverills Parish Council
9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Miss Louise Stratton Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press
Wednesday 8th July 2015

To All Members of the Upper Deverills Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of the Upper Deverills Parish Council, at Kingston Deverill Village Hall, on Wednesday 8th July 2015 at 6.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of the Upper Deverills to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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Parish Clerk





    Dated: Thursday 2nd July 2015
 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
6.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced.

A Report from the Unitary Councillor and a Report from Rural Police Department will be heard if required

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements

3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors. Council is asked to resolve the dispensations if required.

4. Declarations of interest, members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulation 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations) 
5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on the 13th May 2015 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1) 

7. Vice Chairman

Council is asked to witness Councillor Richard Cousens signing his acceptance of office as Vice Chairman.

8. Co – option

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has now received notification from the Wiltshire Council Electoral Team that a Co-option Vacancy can now be advertised as no election has been called for.

Council is asked to discuss and inform the Clerk, the date to set for the advertisement of the vacancy and the receipt of applications to the Council.  See attached documentation. 
9. Planning – For Comment 
At the time of producing this Agenda no planning had been received to comment on.
(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)

Planning Decisions

Application: 15/01565/FUL
Location: The Bell House Kingston Deverill Kingston Deverill BA12 7HE
Proposal: Demolish conservatory and erection of ground floor extensions
Decision: Approved with conditions. 
Application: 15/03784/FUL
Location: 10 Monkton Green, Monkton Deverill, Wiltshire, BA12 7ET
Proposal:  Extension to existing front porch to create additional room.
Decision: Approved with conditions.
Planning Update Discussions

Council to hear a report back from Councillor Louise Stratton on the Keysley Farm application W/13/00804/FUL, on her follow up with a personnel visit regarding the conditions required on this application and the actions taken to date.

Planning Policy Pre-determination.

Council is asked to discuss the draft policy presented by the Clerk. The National Association of Local Councils magazine has recommend that polices of this nature are in place. 
10. Parish Steward - Highways

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of any works required or any other Highways issues reported to them. These will then be highlighted to the Community Co-coordinator. Any works from this meeting will be actioned on the next Community Day. 

Wiltshire Council Parish Emergency Assistance Scheme/Emergency Flood, Snow etc. Plan
Council is asked to discuss the PEA Scheme to assist the parish during cold weather with the provision of a 1 ton salt bag within the parish. The parish will need to provide a dry location with easy access.
Council is also asked to note the report from the Community Emergency Volunteer following up her meeting with Wiltshire Council and the Emergency Team. Council is asked to discuss its recommendations. 
Council is also asked to nominate a representative who will be responsible for working with the Wiltshire Council Highways Team to develop a parish weather response plan with Wiltshire Council. (This would be an extension to the Flood Plan already in place)The deadline to reply to the scheme is the end of August. See attached documentation.

Drainage Brixton Deverill 
Council is asked to hear a report from Councillor Richard Cousens on the Brixton Deverill drainage issues and any meetings that may have taken place, if required. 

Culverts Monkton Deverill 

Council is also asked to hear an update report from Councillor Richard Cousens on the recent correspondence, if required.
11. BT Adopt a Kiosk

Council is asked to hear feedback from Councillor Louise Stratton’s canvasing of local residents as to whether they wishes to adopt the BT kiosk.
12. Rights of Way

Council is asked to hear an update from Councillor Louise Stratton regarding her meeting with the owners.

13. Parish Plan
Council is asked to note that items 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, have been or are being addressed. Item 6 is being addressed by the Good Neighbour representative of the parish and she has reported that the coffee mornings held in the Longbridge Deverill public house are popular. Item 7 Churches renovation is being addressed through the friends of the Deverill’s Churches (as updated at the May meeting). The Clerk therefore would like to bring item 8 assisting the economy & 9 assisting economic growth to the Parish Council for discussion along with item 11 Improve Communication of Parish Council activities. See attached Community Engagement – Statement of Intent. All of which are communication based.
14. Submit VAT Claim,
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has actioned a check on the VAT and has made a claim for £153.60 to HMRC.
15. Internet Banking

Council is asked to note the Clerk has actioned the Bank Mandate. Unity Trust have confirmed that they have received the mandate and that they are processing the application. 
16. Approval and signing of the Parish Accounts Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council is asked to approve the accounts brought to the meeting.

17. External Audit

Council is asked to note that the External Audit has been received and there are no comments. The Audit will now be uploaded onto the website to comply with the new Openness and Transparency Act. There is no cost for the external Audit as the Council is under the £10,000 limit. 

Council is asked to complete the survey sent regarding the Audit process and give general comments on the audit. The Clerk will display the notice of conclusion of Audit on the noticeboards. 
18. Review Close Down of Accounts for the Year.
Council is asked to highlight any changes or actions it wishes the Clerk to take for next year’s audit.
The Clerk recommends Council discusses the recommendation to set the payment date as the 12th of the month for her wages so that it is the same date as Maiden Bradley which means there will be a prompt to action the Payee and documentation for the Upper Deverills the same day. The Clerk will make the adjustment to start from the 12th August 2015, if it is approved.

19. Appointment of Internal Auditor for 2015/2016

Council is asked to discuss the reappointment of the Internal Auditor for 2015/2016 audit.
20. Budget Report

Council is asked to review the 2015/2016 budget to date. 
21. Payments`

To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below and note the receipt of income: LGA 1972 s150 (5)
Wages June /July LGA 1972 s111      





  £396.00
Wages 12th August LGA 1972 s111





  £247.50
Travelling LGA 1972 s111 







  £  16.20
Postage Reimbursement LGA 1972 s111 




  £  13.64 

Heat & Light etc. LGA 1972 s111



 `


  £  16.26
Community First Membership LGA 1972 s111




  £  36.00
Contribution to SLCC Regional Conference LGA 1972 s111


  £  23.00
Receipts
Interest









  £    TBA
22. Clerk’s Report
Annual Newsletter

Council is asked to discuss the draft content of the attached draft newsletter.
The Pensions Regulator
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has actioned the online enrolment of the Parish Council and has added the Clerk as the nominated contact. The Clerk will bring the update communications to Council as and when they are received. 
23. Clerks Appraisal

Council is asked to hear feedback from the Staffing Committee and conclude the agreed objectives for the Clerk for the 2015/2016 Civic Year. 
24. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk should they wish to attend or the Clerk to attend on their behalf any meetings listed below:
Passenger Transport Review

Council is asked to inform the Clerk whom will be attending as the Councils Representative and to which meeting do they wish to attend so that she can book a place/places.

Wiltshire Council is embarking on a review of passenger transport spending and service delivery. Over the next few years we will have to manage at least a £120 million reduction in our funding, on top of the significant savings in spending that have already been achieved in recent years. The Passenger Transport Service will have to bear its share of this reduction; therefore this review will focus on how spending can be reduced while ensuring that community priorities are reflected. 

As part of the pre-consultation phase we are organising a series of stakeholder workshops to discuss the review in more detail. These workshops aim to provide key stakeholders and partners with an overview of public transport policy and research, an opportunity to shape the scope of the review, and in particular, the potential to help us develop deliverable options for achieving the savings that will be needed and that will be further tested in the full public consultation that will follow.

As part of the review you have been identified as a key stakeholder or partner and we would therefore like to invite you to one of the below workshops.

Date: 15 July 2015

Time: 18:00 – 20:00 Location: City Hall, Salisbury

Date: 16 July 2015

Time: 18:00 – 20:00 Location: Corn Exchange, Devizes

Date: 20 July 2015

Time: 18:00 – 20:00 Location: Monkton Park, Chippenham

Date: 21 July 2015

Time: 18:00 – 20:00 Location: County Hall, Trowbridge

(Please note places are limited due to the capacity of the venues). Further information will be circulated to all attendees in advance of the workshops.
25. Correspondence received
Parish News

Council is asked to discuss the grant application received from the Parish News Editor requesting a grant for £250.00.

Dufosee Barn Correspondence

Councillor Richard Cousens would like to address Council on the correspondence he has received on the behalf of the Parish Council. 
Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL)

Council is asked to discuss the below communication from Sally Canter the Head of Operations, Delivery, Economic Development and Planning at Wiltshire Council, and inform the Clerk of its reply.

This is to update you that the proposals for the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) were adopted by Full Council on 12 May 2015 with the implementation date being 18 May 2015.  This means that Wiltshire Council has become a charging authority for CIL and that any decisions made on or after 18th May could be liable for a CIL contribution.  

In the November 2014 City/Town/Parish Council training sessions we covered an overview of CIL and what this would mean to Wiltshire and yourselves.  We are happy to run further sessions now that the Community Infrastructure has been adopted but would ask you to let us know what area/s you would like further information on.  Once we have a list of questions to be covered I will arrange the sessions. Please email me your feedback by Friday 3rd July 2015.

In the meantime I have attached the following information for you to help you understand more about the Community Infrastructure Levy.

•Guidance for City/Town/Parish Councils on receiving and the use of CIL funds.

•A presentation to give and overview of CIL

Further information about the charging schedule and charging zones can be found on http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planninganddevelopment/dmcommunityinfrastructurelevy.htm under the heading ‘How much will I have to pay’

For more general information about the Community Infrastructure Levy please use this link for the Planning Portal website, http://planningguidance.planningportal.gov.uk/blog/guidance/community-infrastructure-levy/ 
Parish Election Costs
Council is asked to note the below correspondence from John Watling Deputy Returning Officer and Head of Electoral Services at Wiltshire Council. 
Council will need to take into consideration the addition of £1800.00 into its Risk & Contingencies budget for a possible election when setting the next precept for 2016/2017.
As mentioned in a previous parish newsletter, Wiltshire Council has re-introduced a policy of recharging parishes for the cost of their elections.

The latest position is that Parish Council elections which coincide with Wiltshire Council elections will still be paid for by Wiltshire Council. However, for all vacancies occurring after 1 April 2015, any parish by elections which do not coincide with Wiltshire Council elections now have to be paid for by the relevant parish council. There is no change to parish polls (the 1972 Act for “polls consequent upon a parish meeting”), as these have always been recharged back to the relevant parish. 

We have put together a very “broad brush” matrix to show the probable maximum costs, although this is compiled from a relatively low sample number of recent elections and we will review this against actual costs after each election.

It is relatively easy to estimate the total cost of parish elections over a long period of time, however, it is very difficult to predict the cost of a single specific parish election with any certainty. There are a number of elements which make up the total cost of the election, but there are two main factors which tend to affect the costs. These are the number of electors and the number of polling stations used. Polling and count staff costs are limited by the scale of charges approved by the Council. Hire charges for polling stations vary enormously. In the table below, we have erred on the side of the maximum likely amount, but recharges will be made at the actual expenditure level, not the hypothetical maximum.

Estimated election costs





Electors / Stations
1
2
3
4
5

500
£1,800
 
 
 
 

1000
£2,100
£3,000
 
 
 

1500
£2,400
£3,200
£3,900
 
 

2000
£2,600
£3,500
£4,100
£5,000
 

2500
£3,000
£3,800
£4,500
£5,300
£6,000

3000
£3,600
£4,500
£5,100
£6,000
£6,700
Other Correspondence:

Wiltshire Council Newsletters

Wiltshire Association of Local Councils Newsletter

Salisbury Plain Training Area Newsletter
Clerks & Councils Direct

Taylor Fordyce Solicitors Posters

All other email correspondence received by the Clerk has been emailed or posted to Councillors. A list can be requested from the Clerk, if required.
26. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers LGA 1972 s101 the Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. 

27. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting. 
Councillors are asked to highlight items, the Clerk recommends the below:

Item 13 on the action plan, improved mobile telephone service
Item 14 on the action plan, consider the preparation of a Village/Parish Design Statement (The Clerk has just completed her studies on Village Design statements and has a few examples to share with Council. One of which was actioned by a parish with three villages involved. The Clerk also has copies of the guides to actioning a Village Design Statement with the Community and a paper on 21 ways to engage the community). 
28. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards 

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk.
29. Date of the next meeting 
The Council is asked to note that Wednesday 9th September 2015 is the date of the next Full Council meeting.

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (upperdeverills@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access
7

